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COUNCIL VACANCY SUCCESSFULLY FILLED 
 

Please be advised that the council vacancy appointment meeting held on April 9, 2025, was 
successfully completed. Mr. Rod Reimer has been appointed to Council for the remainder of the 2022–
2026 term. 

Council extends its sincere thanks to all candidates who submitted their names for consideration for 
this important role within the municipality. 

Mr. Reimer has officially sworn his Declaration of Office and will begin his term immediately. 

Should members of the public wish to contact Councillor Reimer, his email address is: 
rod.reimer@cochraneontario.com. 

Council also extends its gratitude to the public for their continued support. 

 
 
On behalf of Council, 
 

 
______________________________ 
Cassandra Child, AOMC, Dipl.M.A. 
Clerk  
 
 


